## Disclaimer of refusal by Investigative Committee Chairman to meet Kuban farmers



The information published by a number of online news outlets that the Chairman of the Investigative Committee has refused to meet today a group of Kuban farmers is not true.

The story featured in those publications shows that their authors are likely on a hunt for popularity, than their intention to get to the meeting.

There is a protocol for those wanting to get into a meeting with the Chairman of the Investigative Committee, which requires an advanced making of an appointment and then the applicants are informed on the time and venue.

Mr. Bastrykin holds such meetings each month and if there are reasons enough he meets all those who have made appointments in due order.

Acting Head of Media Relations S.L. Petrenko

